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HMC Links  
Website - http://hmcfreeman.org  
ñLikeò Us on Facebook ï www.facebook.com/hutterthalmennonitechurch   
 

 (Thanks from Virgin Islands)    
We would like to take this opportunity on behalf of my family 
and myself to thank you  for your generous gift.   We were tru-
ly touched by your care and concerns during the  difficult time 
in the aftermath of  Hurricane Maria.   This gift goes to show  
 that God never left us and he provides us with special  
guardian angles.   We  may not know who you all are but the 
compassion that you have shared with my family, truly touch-

es our hearts.  May the Lord continue to bless Hutterthal and its members.  
Our doors are always open when ever anyone wants to visit , St Croix Virgin 
Islands!  
     Thanks  again,  
     From Cruz family   
***********************************************************************************  
Thank you to the Hutterthal congre-
gation for your support of the 2018 
Schmeckfest! We appreciate all who 
helped out with demonstrations, dis-
plays, historical presentations, pre-
paring and serving food and the mu-
sical Godspell. We were very pleased 
with your acceptance of change and 
words of encouragement trying the 
new buffet system. All of us working 
together and incorporating new ide-
as will ensure that Schmeckfest can 
continue in the future.   
 
   ~ The FA Auxiliary Executive Co.  

APRIL  

PROJECTS 
 

CHILDRENôS SUNDAY SCHOOL  

Swan Lake Christian Camp 
 

CONGREGATIONAL MINISTRIES 

Work Night: April 9, 4pm 
Cash Project - SD MCC  

Relief Sale Breakfast Expenses   

http://www.facebook.com/hutterthalmennonitechurch
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Amanda Mettler  

presented  

memorable  

childrenôs stories 

throughout Lent.  

Below: Children pair 

up to throw down 

their ñcloaksò for  

Jesus on  

Palm Sunday. 

Photos by Rebecca Hofer 

JOINT HOLY WEEK SERVICESé. 

é.were held March 25-28 at the Bethany Mennonite Church 
in Freeman.  Mennonite Congregations participating were 
Bethany, Salem, Salem-Zion and Hutterthal.   Each evening a 
different congregation supplied the worship leader, music and 
ushers.  Hutterthal was responsible for Wednesday evening.    
Pastor Jack served as worship leader and Cathy Scandrett and 
Jill Hofer sang a duet, accompanied by Amy Hofer Vetch 
(piano), Sonia Waltner (flute) and Sarah Wipf (flute).  Ushers 
were Cameron Hofer, Cole Hofer and Joyce Hofer.    

    The guest speaker was Dr. Jay Moon who currently serves 
as Professor of Church Planting and Evangelism at Asbury 
Theological Seminary in Wilmore Kentucky.   His theme was 
ñOrdinary Radical Faith Sharing in the 21st Centuryò and he 

presented helpful tools in sharing the Gospel in various contexts.  
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Please keep  
Jaime Tschetter in your 
prayers as she continues 
to serve with Mennonite 

Voluntary Service in  
Tucson, Arizona! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://jptschetter20.wixsite.com/blog  

 
 
 

   Two couples from HMC 
are privileged to celebrate 
over 50 years of marriage 
in March:  
  On March 23, Melvin 
L. & Emma Hofer   
celebrated 71 years  
together making  them 

the longest married couple in church. 
   On March 25, Delmer and Shirley  
Hofer celebrated 62 years together.   
Congratulations to both couples! 
   Les Rensinkôs hired man and friend,  
Willie Waldner, has been diagnosed with 
stage 3 pancreatic cancer and has been 
given 3-6 months of life.  Prayer request-
ed.   
   Rebecca Hofer shared on March 11 
that her mother, Anita Watkins of  
Nebraska, has had her first chemo treat-
ment and the next will be given closer to 
her home town. 
   Barbie Hoferôs aunt passed away so 
Barbie drove to Minneapolis to pick up 
her mother, Bernice Fiest, and together 
they traveled to Bismark, ND on the Mar. 
10-11 weekend for the funeral.  They visit-
ed with relatives that neither Barbie nor 
her mother had seen in years.   
     LaVerne Rutschman, former HMC 
pastor and professor at FJC/FA during 
the 1970ôs, passed away on March 21.  A 
graveside service was scheduled for Sat-
urday, March 31  (on his 99th birthday), 
at the Swiss Mennonite Church Cemetery 
near Whitewater, followed by a memorial 
service at 11 a.m. at the Shalom Mennon-
ite Church in Newton.  
   A Maundy Thursday service with  
Communion was scheduled at HMC on 
Mar. 29. 

 

By Twyla Hofer 

     Rhandi-Jayne Jordan, Bekka  
Kramerôs sister, has been diagnosed with 
a tumor on her pituitary gland.   

SIGNING THE GUESTBOOK  
March 4: Jerri Palumbo, Blooming IL;  
Karen Wittenburg, Shafter, CA 
March 18:  Kevin Gross, Goshen IN; Paul 
M & LuAnn Hofer, Doland; Dave & Carol 
Edwards, Mohnton PA; Rod Hofer,  
Lawrence KS; John & Sue Hofer, Tipp City 
OH; Stephani Phibbs, Galen & Micah  
Hofer, Denver CO 
March 25:  Richard & Nancy Paff, San  
Diego, CA; Brian, Maria & Trevor Paff,  
Chicago, IL 

https://jptschetter20.wixsite.com/blog
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Cajun Grace  
Stories of George Reno, Fisherman Preacher  
as told to Delphine Martin  
  
     George Reno grew up in the bayou country of Louisiana, 
dirt poor and without religious training.  He came to the 
Mennonite faith thru the work of Henry and Nettie Tregle.  
Both George & his brother were baptized, but his parents 

were against this show of faith.  However, they soon saw the change in their sons 
and came to the faith as well. 
     Growing up in the bayou, the family lived off the land.  While hunting with 
his grandmother, George learned ñto be quiet and listen.  Everything has a  
particular sound.ò  Eventually, George learned to hear the voice of God, calling 
him to preach.  George heard, and decided ñwhatever Iôm asked to do, I will do.ò  
This included teaching a Sunday School class of unruly 12-15 year old boys.  
They didnôt want to be in Sunday School, but George employed a technique we 
use in our church today to teach the 2-3 year olds!  (Read the book to find out 
what he did!)  
     George and his wife suffered many hardships, but chose to offer hospitality as 
a way of life and to follow Biblical principles in how they conducted their lives.  
They found that ñThey (the Biblical principles) work.  They worked in ancient 
times, and they still work today.  God honors his Word, and when he makes a 
promise, we can absolutely, totally depend on Him.ò  They also found out that 
ñGodôs grace is always on time, but often at the last minute.ò 
     This book is an easy read, entertaining and encouraging.  George & Ruby  
Reno influenced many people for God, by being open and obedient to Godôs call, 
every time God called. 

LIBRARY  

BOOK  

REVIEW  

by  

Monica Clem  

       
 

There is the story of the finance committee chairman of a growing  

congregation.  One Sunday he got up and announced to his congregation:    

"I have good news and bad news.   The good news is, we have enough 

money to pay for our new building program.   The bad news is, it's still 

out there in your pockets."  
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ñForgivenessò  by   John L. Ruth     
A Legacy of the West Nickel Mines Amish School  
 

     Charlie Roberts and Marie Welk were married Nov. 1996.  
She was 18 and he was 22 years of age.  Their first child was 
born prematurely  and only lived for 20 minutes.   
This tragedy made the father very angry at God that God 
would allow his child who had been pledged to God to die in 

such a way.   Charles was a milk truck driver.   He lived with his family near the 
Amish community in Lancaster County, Pennsylvania.  He picked up milk from 
some Amish farmers.  An Amish School house was located in this Amish com-
munity.   Some red flags that might have suggested that some thing tragic would 
happen were when Roberts purchased a pistol, a rifle, a stun gun ,two knives 
and a bag holding 600 rounds of ammunition.   Other items were binoculars, 
wrenches, nails and eye bolts.                 
     At the Amish School were 15 boys and 11 girls that morning  October 2,  2006.  
At ten minutes to ten Charles Roberts was on his way to this school house and 
shot 10 girls [6 of them died and one got out to get help], the boys were released 
before he started shooting.  The shooter killed himself.   911 calls went out.  The 
paramedics,  State troopers and other authorities showed up to help the injured 
and pick up the dead. 
     The Media showed up and there was world wide coverage of this story, very 
much more than the Amish ever would have wanted.  The outside world could 
not understand the forgiveness that the Amish expressed for the attacker and his 
family.  The author writes about 50% of this book about the concept of for-
giveness.  Five years later:  The widow of the Nickel Mines attacker has moved 
away and married again.  The school house grounds have been cleared and  
reseeded to grass.  A new school has been built at another place.   4.5 million 
dollars have been donated from all over the world in sympathy for the Amish to 
rebuild and heal.  One of the surviving girls can not speak or walk.  The  
attackerôs mother comes regularly to read and sing to her.  
 
This book is in our church library.    

LIBRARY  

BOOK  

REVIEW  

by  

LeRoy Hofer  
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COMING SOON - CONGREGATIONAL  

 MINISTRIES WORK NIGHT! 

Mark your calendars and plan to attend work night on Monday, April 

9, beginning at 4pm.  We will be having a soup supper and working 

on projects such as sewing drawstring bags (Twyla has lots of them 

cut and ready for sewing), tying comforters, peppernut making and 

some new fun things for the MCC Sale.  Please consider bringing 

your sewing machine if you are able.  Itôs always a great evening of fellowship, food and 

work.  Come at whatever time works for you and stay as long as you like.  

    

Photos:  Memories from    

     2017 Work Night:  

 - sewing & stringing kit  

 bags 

  - tying comforters  

  - candy tractors 

  - chai tea 

WORKING TOGETHER  

FUN - FOOD - FELLOWSHIP  
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VBS NEEDS YOU!!!  

This summer VBS kids will get carried away on a current of Godôs love as we learn 

about how ñJesus Saves ò is when weôre ñShipwrecked ò on a remote island.  

As we prepare to cast our sail for VBS 2018 we are looking for a few items to borrow. 

1. A collapsible shelter/tent. This will be returned to you just as you lent it to us. If 
you have one that has been left out for to many winters weôll take that too! 

2. Old used umbrellas. Spokes sticking out is just fine! 

3. Sturdy boxes: the bigger the better. 

4. Old camping lanterns (will not be ignited or used other than a prop).  

5. Plastic house plants with long/wide leaves. These also will be returned to you. 

6. Donations are truly appreciated. 

7. Prayers for directors, volunteers and for the children that attend that they may  
rescued by the word of the Lord!!! 

Contact Rebecca Hofer or Bekka Kramer if you can assist with any of the above! 

VACATION  

BIBLE  

SCHOOL  

May 28 -June 1  


